
Goshen County Republican Women 

Minutes – April 22, 2022 

Brand Room/Rendezvous Center 

 

CALL TO ORDER: President Lee Hageman called the meeting to order at 12:05 pm. 

INTRODUCTION: President Lee Hageman gave the invocation, Together We Stand was recited, 
Commissioner Chairman John Ellis led the pledge, and “America - My Country ‘Tis of Thee” was sung by all in 
attendance. 
 
WELCOME: President Lee Hageman welcomed all in attendance and a special welcome was given to Senator 
Cheri Steinmetz, Representatives Shelly Duncan and J.D. Williams, and Corey Steinmetz. 
 
MINUTES: No formal meeting was held in February or March. A lovely tea was enjoyed at the Gathering Place 
on February 25, 2022 to formalize luncheon plans for the County Convention on March 19, 2022. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT: Vickie Zimmer presented the Treasurer’s Report and noted that the balance is 
$4,209.93 as of April 22, 2022. Marilyn Pettit moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report. The motion was 
seconded and unanimously approved. 
 
Vickie informed all in attendance that $436.00 was made at the County Convention for the luncheon provided 
by the Republican Women. Thank Yous were given for all who had contributed to the luncheon. It was a great 
success. 
 
A bill was presented by President Lee for paper goods used at the County Convention in the amount of $69.70. 
 
NEW BUSINESS & ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 
a. National Day of Prayer. May 5, 2022 – Front of Courthouse. 
b. State Convention. May 5, 6, 7, 2022 in Sheridan 
c. Upcoming Meetings. 
 
May. There will be NO meeting in May.  
A Wyoming Republican Rally will be held in Casper on May 28. 
 
June/July. To be determined. 
 
d. County Convention. Highlights from the County Convention were given. An additional platform will be 
presented at the Convention. “Family Values”. A proposed addition to our platform. A resolution was passed 
which states that only biological females will be allowed to compete in sports. 
 
PROGRAM: President Lee Hageman welcomed Senator Cheri Steinmetz and Representatives Shelly Duncan 
and J.D. Williams. They presented a very informative legislative report with good discussion held by all in 
attendance. 
 
The meeting was adjourned by President Lee Hageman at 1:15 p.m.. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Stes Stellpflug 


